City of Albuquerque

Advisory Committee for Transit of the Mobility Impaired (para-transit)

February 14, 2012 – Minutes 
PAB Members Attending: Tracy Agiovlasitis (Chairman), Michael D’Arco, Jayne Frandsen, Judy Moore, Douglas Miller, Leslie Hoelzel & Bill Richardson (TAB liaison)      
Transit Staff Attending: Bruce Rizzieri, Frank Cordero 
Guests Attending: Rene Mullen, Marcella Gallegos, Donald Good, Roel Adamson & Krystal Ortiz, Robert Farris & Diana Marquez 
Tracy A, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 11:00 am.  Roll call noted above. Tracy A noted that appeals ran longer than expected due to hearing an extra one that was not scheduled.  No previous minutes were reviewed and we quickly proceeded to the demonstration of the Trapeze Software used to schedule SunVan rides.   
Trapeze software demonstration – It is not feasible to detail the demonstration here, but important to note that it is a complex process including many variables such the distance a rider wants to go, the time and date, the number of subscription rides etc.  There were good questions asked by attendees and some points worth noting include:
1. Rides are assigned by the computer – when the person calls to schedule a ride, the computer program looks at all the routes and chooses those that fit the best, plus some that are available that are not the best ride for the rider &/or the drivers.  The computer, and the person evaluating the schedules each evening, group rides close together as much as possible. 
2. Weights assigned to possible choices of ride – When a person calls in to schedule a ride for a certain date & time, there may be a few choices that would be possible looking at all the vans that are filling up with rides.  These are listed in order of the best according to closest time requested plus least amount of time and distance for that route.  A number scale is assigned to each and a customer service representative can schedule any ride that is under a weight number of 250, but if there is a ride that has a weight number greater than 250 and the caller is persistent in not resorting to a “placement”, a supervisor could be consulted and are the only ones who can schedule a ride greater than 250 since it vastly increases the distance driven.  For example, one that is weighted more than 250 would probably be for a ride that goes from one far side of the city to another and does not have other riders to pick up or drop off in between.
3. Sunday ride weights – they recently discovered that the weights on Sundays were always very large number values due to less subscription rides on that day and so they will be looking at how to evaluate the weight limit number for Sundays. 

4. Placements- Sometimes there is no reasonable ride available and this is when the customer service person offers a “Placement” ride.  With a Placement, the desired time/date/place is documented and then Frank will hand look through all the routes and find a possible place to schedule each placement ride.  This includes often changing some rides from one van route to another in order to place all rides within the 1 hour each way of the requested time.  All Placements are done by Frank who has worked at ABQ Ride and has a fairly detailed idea of many locations in the city that allow him to “tweak” the schedule putting the closest rides together.  
5. Van routes – each driver is schedule exactly 12 minutes at the very start of their shift to inspect their van, usually starting around 6:30am but time varying slightly directly related to the rides scheduled.
6. 60-68 routes are scheduled every day – important to note the large volume of rides each day which makes changes, placements and same day pick-ups complex to schedule.
7. The date, time & address of each ride scheduled should be repeated back to the caller at the end of the call – Frank asks everyone to first request the information be repeated back to them at the end of the call if the confirmation information was not repeated back by the Customer Service Representative (CSR).  Marcella G stated that sometimes they do not repeat it and it seems clear to her they are trying to get off the phone fast.  ABQ Ride staff asked that they be notified of any CSR that does not repeat it back, since fewer problems or hassles arise when this information is correct to begin with.  Frank did say they have lots of new staff at this time.
All other agenda items tabled due to the length of the demonstration.

Key Issues and Action Items:  
· Starting in March, meetings will be held on the 3rd Tuesday of each month
· Helpful tips for SunVan riders to help rides work better for him/her:
· If CSR does not repeat your scheduled date, time and address for all rides at the end of the call when scheduling, the rider should ask for that information confirmation.

· Remember the longer the distance from your pick up location to the drop off location, the longer the ride will be and the less likely to get the most reasonable time you want.
· Schedule rides outside of the high usage times if at all possible and appropriate.  These times are around 8-9am and 4-6pm.
· Let the CSR know if you are traveling to &/or from the same locations as a fellow rider when scheduling and they can probably put you on the same van. 

· Make sure your information is up to date including address, phone number including the number to call if you are on the automated IVR that calls the night before to confirm rides and 5 minutes before the van should arrive.

· Take the extra effort to call in compliments and complaints (providing names, times, van numbers, and other details) so that there is a record of these that can provide supporting data for changes that may be needed or what is working well.

Adjournment: Tracy A thanked everyone for attending and adjourned the meeting at 12:07 pm.  She also noted that due to personal issues she will need to step away from this committee and March will be her last meeting, asking the committee members to consider who can lead the meetings and take the minutes. The next meeting will be held the 3rd Tuesday, March 20th, 2012 here at ATC from 10:30 am – 12 pm.  The public is welcome and encouraged to attend.
(Approved 3/20/12)
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